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COMING EVENTS DISTRICT
@c b 1 Jam, Greenacres Grange Greenacres 5
: 2 Jam, Canyonville Grade School Canyonville 4
= 8 Jam, Oregon City Senior Center Oregon City 7
9 Jam, Lakeview Fairgrounds Memorial Hall Lakeview 1
9 Jam, Bend Senior Center Bend 3
14 Jam, Klamath Falls Highland Care Center Klamath Falls 1
15 Parade, Merrill Potato Festival Merrill 1
16 Jam, Klamath Falls Fairgrounds Klamath Falls 1
16 Jam, American Legion Hall, Lebanon Lebanon 4
16 Jam VFW Hall Willamina 8
N 21 Jam, Lake Park Towers Klamath Falls 1
23 Jam, Eagles on the Green Eugene 6
22 Jam, Clairmont House Klamath Falls 1
Nova 2, 2 5 Jam, Greenacres Grange Greenacres 5
13 Thanksgiving Jam, Willamalane Sr. Center Springfield 6
Dec. 4 Jam, Moose Lodge, Lebanon Lebanon 6

LEW SEZ: TI'm excited after the week end in Central Point and the state quarterly meeting. District
4 was again a great host and we all enjoyed ourselves very much. I am happy to share with you
that the district officers approved my request to suspend the bi-laws that dealt with the state
contest being held in May and voted to accept the Strawberry Fair's invitation to hold our state
fiddle contest during the Strawberry Festival the first week end in June, 1989. Now we can g0
forward with our planning and try to make this our best contest ever. It was voted to present a bi-
laws change to the membership at our convention in March. Under STANDING RULES, Section X
reads, "State contest will be held in May." The proposed change will add two words, "or June." So
the new Section X would read, "State Contest will be held in May or June." You support
and encouragement have been tremendous. I have been invited to g0 up soon to meet the
Strawberry Festival people and to get our planning started. A couple of weeks ago I received a
telephone call and to make a long story short, it went something like this, "We would like for your
state fiddlers' association to put on a fiddle contest for our Elks Lodge and we will donate $1250.00
for prizes and $250.00 to the Oregon OId Time Fiddlers Association." "Are you willing?" Again, I
was excited and I took the proposal to the quarterly meeting. The Board of Directors said, "Go to it."
and the response from the audience was nothing but positive. I have contacted the Elks Lodge at
Lincoln City to let them know that we are accepting their invitation to put on a contest at their
campground south of Lincoln City - up Drift Creeck - next September 17th. I propose to keep it as




LEW 'SEZ S (con )

simple as possible but I would like it to be a creative and entertaining contest. We could have
"peer" judges. There would be a lot of cash prizes and probably no trophies. There are probably
other interesting divisions that we could create to have greater opportunity for participation (like
a novice division for past presidents who have never entered a contest in his or her life). (Just
joking!) Alice and I will be driving up the coast in the near future to meet the people up there, to
look over the facilities, and to discuss the ramifications of holding a contest. I'll be sharing the
information with you as I get it. This last month Alice and I have enjoyed being at the Canyonville
contest, at Martha Warwick's campout, at the Maahs' anniversary celebration, and a week end in
Bandon at the Cranberry Festival. We are going to take a week off for a "non-fiddle" vacation and
go to Seattle to visit or oldest son and his wife, stop in Salem to visit our daughter and her husband,
and then stop in Corvallis to visit our other son who will have just returned from working a couple
of months in Brazil. Then we are looking forward to October to a drive over to Lakeview for a jam,
back to Merrill for the Potato Festival, and all of the activities and tunes in between. We're going
to have to stay home some day to pull the weeds and to paint the boards that need it so badly.
Perhaps, "Tomorrow." In the mean time I'll leave you with this bit of wisdom that I saw in the
paper the other day. "Ideas are one thing, and what happens is another.” (John Cage, American
composer and author.) I have presented some ideas - now it is up to "us" to get busy and to turn
those ideas into good happenings. I know that we can.

Lew Holt, President < ‘\ﬁ? ég

Oregon Old Time Fiddlers' Association

DIESTERICT 1
CHAIRMAN-Lois Tucker; CO-CHAIRMAN-Harold North; SEC/TREAS-Irene Ruddock
Our Dist. 1 picnic was well attended with 28 fiddlers (8 children) and 6

guests. Tommy and Joyce Grissom, Betty Decker and Dave and Doreen Winkleman
joined us. from DistiHa. The music was great. Thanks to Isom Patterson
for trimming the trees.

We are sorry Johnny Gard has resigned as Co-chairman. We do wish the

best for him. Thank you to Harold North for stepping into his position.

It is good to have Minnie Springer back with us.

Oct. 9th Homer McLain has arranged a jam in Lakeview. There will be
a potluck at noon in the Memorial Hall--please bring your own table service,
For those who would like to come Saturday, there will be parking at the
fairgrounds, and the Hall will be open from 12 noon on Sat. until midnight
for jamming.

Oct. 14th we have been asked to play for a benefit for the Alzheimer's
Dept. of the Highland Care Center. Time and place have not been established
at thiist prantings

Oct. 15th is the Potato Festival Parade in Merrill. Parade begins at
11 sotic lelcl
Oct. 16th is our regular jam at the Klamath Fair Grounds. Business

mee tingitats 1PM,; music (fiox thefpubiliiic Sfromi2 -4

@ct ii2lsty, jjam at LakesvParkiFowers;?® 203 sMain® in Klamath Falls. (the
old Willard Hotel) 7:00 PM.

@ct oo 20 th, Jamiat =€ lairmontitlousewfiiom .- 8PM;

At our Sept. meeting there were 15 fiddlers, 2 accordian numbers, and

a harmonica. The youngest fiddler was Irv and Irene Johnson's great-grand
daughter, Amanda Anne Reed, 8 years old.

Naomi Voss, Reporter 13%%%
DISTRICE 3% o)

CHAIRMAN-Ches Fullerton; CO-CHAIRMAN-Bob Kitchens; SEC/TREAS-Betty O'Neal
September has beenquite a month. We had 55 at our Sept. 11 jam--out of

town visitors were Art and Dolores Kroetsch of Minneapolis, Minn., formerly
of OOTFA and Walter and Camilla Drake of Camas, Wash. OTFA. They've joined

us at vacation time the past couple of years to fiddle with our group.

Tony Spatz came home from Canyonville with another trophy. He won 2nd

place in the Open Championship Div. Congratulations, Tony!

Our group played at the Bend Villa Retirement Center Sept & Liéthtsand

was rewarded with a delicious BBQ dinner.

Bob and I attended the State Quarterly Mtg. and as always enjoyed visit-

ing, meeting new people and Pi'stendngto Bheimusic.

Anniversaries were celebrated by Ches & Betty Fullerton, 42 yrs.ue#and

= 7ER
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Holltlii's & Camo 1l Reall," 43 Yyrs Birthday man was Bill ‘Spatz. Many more happy
ones to all.
w&&g%? Billie Kitchens, Reporter

DESTRICT 4;
CHAIRMAN-Zelma Foote; CO-CHAIRMAN-Jim Winslow; SEC/TREAS-Mona Givens

Our faithful reporter, Doreen Winkleman, is taking an extended vacation
trip with husband Dave. We hope they get a little fiddling done while seeing
how the other parts of the US live. This is a well-deserved vacation and

we'll welcome their return.
Rumors are going around that some of our faithfuls will be going South
for a few months. We will miss them!

There has been much activity going on in. the district. There was a good
turnout for the Talent Harvest Festival. The same day a group played at
Azalea for the State Search and Rescue Campout. From all reports they were

well fed (STEAK).

We have resumed our monthly schedule at nursing homes and senior centers.

Reports from Warwick's Campout were most positive--many of our gang attended
and enjoyed it.

Many from Dist. 4 were in attendance at the Canyonville Contest and enjoyed
listening and/or entering the contest.

The quarterly meeting brought many to Central Point for a very enjoyable
day. The old time fiddling made the walls of the grange hall come alive with
music, and dancing was enjoyed by many. Several young individuals were in
attendance. Thanks to all of you for making it a very successful day. Thank
you, Jack Lester, for sharing peaches at the potluck.

Our next regular meeting will be in Canyonville, Oct. 2nd. Pogt luelesat
noon, business meeting at 11:30.

On Nov. 6th we meet in Grant's Pass at the Vitality Genter., ..and Jin. Pec.
(4th) we'll be at the Community Hall in Talent.

s Doris Barkley, reporter pro-tem.
BISERICT 5 LR
CHAIRMAN-Roy Zeigler; CO-CHAIRMAN-Russ Hall; SEC/TREAS-Dorothy Settle

Reedsport's Drug Awareness wkd. was well attended by our: district. We
felt proud to be a part of this worthwhile project. Fhe sun was out,. biut
it was quite windy as we played outdoors.

Districts from around the state joined us at Bandon for the annual Cranberry

Besitival: Saturday was a fun packed day starting with the parade, followed
by playing at the City Park BBQ that afternoon. We all enjoyed a casual evening
at the senior center that evening, jamming our hearts. out. Thanks to the

many fiddlers, back-up, and specials that made the jam on Sunday an event
to remember .

Our chairman, Roy Zeigler, says to please bring your ideas and suggestions
to our next meeting on Oct. 1st at the Greenacres Grange (7PM). This is one
Waye o T making ouredistrict work as a unit. If you know of an event we might
pliay at 3 fecl i frce to. stuggest it Remember--to perpetuate old time fiddling
and old time music is the purpose of our organization. People cannot appreci-
ate this type of music unless they hear it.

This month we wish to thank the players who so graciouslsy “oive  of  their
time and talents so the shut-ins at the local nursing homes can enjoy our
music. Anyone interested can contact Lew Holt or Carl Dean for the schedule.

It you know of a birthday, death. marriage, anniversary, etc., please call
me SO we can recognize our members.

I am . also intneed of vour story of "How I Got to be = Fiddler " fEhitst 5ilic o
includes sthe backup players who enhance the music of the fiddle. I'm sure
you have an interesting story to share with our members, “soi dontt be bashful .

Call 267-4548, or see me at the meeting.
The next meeting and jam will be Nov. 5th at the Greenacres Grange.
Our condolences to Carl Dean, whose wife Minnie passed away recently.

Linda Carver, Reporter
\ A" _3_




PIESERIECTE 63
CHAIRMAN-Mark Carmickle; CO-CHAIRMAN-Addie Gonshorowski; SEC/TREAS-Ila Mae Weber

To catch you up with the later days of August, our jam at Coburg earned
the district $50, and the small group who played for the Cardiac Recovery
Unit picnic sponsored by Sacred Heart Hospital were given $150 for the district.
The small group who played for the Leaburg Days earned the district $50.
The Merry Music Makers played for the Coburg Fireman's BBQ during the Antique
Fair and earned $50 for the district also.

A small" group “form ‘eour district 'also played at the Western Ore. Expo in
Cottage Grove and shared two hours with the Booher Family and friends. A
group played. for 4 hours for the Historical Homes Tour .in Springfield. So
you see we have been quite busy with these and all the other places we play
for such as rest and retirement homes, etc.

Our Sept. jam was a new experience at the big new Eagles-on-the-Green build-
ing. After they served a great lunch, the afternoon was filled with' music
and dancing. They have invited us back for a very special jam to.  top; off
the Eagles' State Convention Oct. 23rd.

Last month 1 gave the"entire calendar "of jams_ for, the remainder_ of 21988
(they were listed as Dist 4 jams--I hope you all realized my mistake--sorry,

Thelma! DB), so please read and refer to it and mark those dates on your calen-
dars. Coming up next will be our Sept. jam back at the American Legion Hall
in Lebanon. We will have a business meeting before lunch, so please get there
early so the meeting can start at 11:00. Please note that none of our members

ersiollrEclcest's awe to be ‘in any  of ‘the back roomsiass theyiFare  'ORE LIMITS"
We were saddened by the recent loss of Hazel Walker's sister in Oklahoma
and the loss of Dorothy Sansom's mother in Eugene.
By the time you read this, Bob & DeeDee Kaiser will have celebrated their

40th wedding anniversary. Jim and Theresa Powell also celebrated their 4lst
wedding anniversary.
NEWS FLASH!! The lost and found cake server has found its parents!!
<é§;§> Thelma Shephard, Reporter
PDISTRIECT "1
CHAIRMAN-Penny Walter; CO-CHAIRMAN-Carroll Finley; SEC/TREAS-Myrtle Arnold
I missed our Sept. jam in St. Helens, but 'in checking around 1 hear

that Bob Fast and Eileen Witler were in big demand and played beautifully.
Bob Huffman and Cactus Finley held down the rhythm guitar positions, and Helen
Hakanson sang "The Auctioneer."

Dulcie Fast called me to report that Sam Newman (of Boring) had passed
away . Sam was one of our longtime members. We will miss him, and our deepest
sympathy goes out to his family.

Our chairman, Penny Walter, has been busy organizing a fiddling event at

Centennial High School. This is a benefit, buts the fiddlers will be paid
an chomerariums: for - the ™ Dist SN SRt reasiEy. Sept.. :24th is the date, and Il1
report on its success next month.

Dist. 7 has a new member we'd like to welcome: Jeanine Orme, a past Utah

State Old Time Fiddle Champion. I understand Jeanine enjoys teaching in addi-
tion to performing.

Our next jam is SATURDAY, Oct. 8th at the Oregon City Senior Center (5th
& John Adams, on the hill). Doors will open at 10 AM, noon potluck, jam from

1-5 PM.
‘ég%g% Hollis Taylor, reporter
DISTRICT 8:

CHAIRMAN-Les Johnson; CO-CHAIRMAN-Lee Jones; SEC/TREAS-Faythe Maahs
NEXT JAM--Willamina VFW Hall, October 16th

Dist. 8 has settled down after the hectic days of Aug. and the Fairs. This
report comes too soon to report on the jam at the Salem Scottish Rite Temple,
but we should have a good one there. However, our usual activities continue.
A small group in the Eastern part: of the Dist. play regularly, twice a month
for the Marion Retirement Center, the Central group play for the rest homes
in McMinnville, and this month we played a special event for a Tony Meeker
Fundraiser. Tony has helped the organization several times in the past in
various ways. He also furnished the players with a very good steak dinner.

The big event of the month, and perhaps of the year, was the celebration
of the Golden Wedding Anniversary %f Leonard and Faythe Maahs. Liiconlidnt t




PESIERICT 8: S(cont.)
begin to estimate: the number of guests, or the districts, they came from.
Anyway, it was a great crowd and we had a great time . It was a very happy
occasion.

Our next jam will be at the VFW Hall in Willamina. Doors will open at
10:00. There will be a dist. meeting at 11:00 and potluck at noon. Kitchen

facilities are available.

Lee Jones,
%k %k ok sk ok ook sk ok ok sk ok %k ok sk 3k

NOTE OF THANKS:
cards and gifts
to those who
music.

50th
but

their
cards

to

sent coulidn®it

reporter&

Leonard and Faythe Maahs want to thank all who came and brought
Wedding Anniversary Celebration.
attend,
It all made for a memorable occasion.

Also, thanks
and thanks to those who played

Thank'you a !
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KEN CARTWRIGHT, member of Dist. 8 OOTFA, luthier and ethnomusicologist, has
written dnviting all to tune.in to his. Sun. . night radio program (10-midnights)
on AM 1430 KYKN out of Salem called "The Ponderosa." His show specializes
in Oldtimey, Bluegrass, Folk and music of the northwest. He would like record-
ings to play on the show of anyone who would send him a cassette. He has
featured Joey McKenzie, Hollis Taylor, Northern Light, Sawtooth Mt. Boys and
quite a few Oregon folks, but needs more. Please include some background
info with the recordings, and send them to Ken Cartwright, 790 17th St.NE,
Salem, OR 97301 PH 581-6901. He also does a short show a week of info on var-

ious musical and arts groups,

and would like contributions about the OOTFA.

% %k % %k %k k k %k %k % %k ok ok ok ok
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eartfelt sympathy to Carl Dean,
Minnie,
time member of OOTFA.

recént loss of Terry Morris,

derful musician and fiddle player.

BistEiby
and to the family of Sam Newman lately of Dist. 7,

who recently lost his wife,

&
A

=

Musicians and listeners across the nation have been saddened by the
a great fiddle player from Texas.
of us are acquainted with his older brother,

Many

Dale, who is also a won

VA ,

STARR McMULLEN, who has moved with her family to Kailua,
to get news
St

at the University of Hawail
to write. Her address is
be good through June, 1989,

would 1ike
L2 hanaai

Hawaii to do research
from anyone who would care

Kailua, Hawaii 96734, and should
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PINFKCIAL

CASH ON HAND_ July 31,1988 $4934.85
FINDS RECEIVE

Membership 46.€
Yamhill County Fair 250,00
207 Districts 12 €6
Polk Ceounty Fair 250,00
Clackamas Courty Fair 300,00
ROTAL [LECEIVED 858,66

Commercisl Meiling Service (Printing) 324,5€
Commercial Mailin- Serv (Postage) 188,00
Lew Holt - Telephcne 15,49
Gynn Deaton - Supplies 29,14
TOT AL DISEUKSELENTS 251
CASH ON H'ND Sug 31,1988

=5

5236 ,32

\J!

REPORT

July 31,1938 to hupust 31,1988

Cash on hend
plusttetelifectd 55792 50

Cash on hand plus
total disbursed $5793.01




Dear Fiddle Friends,

It is one week later as I write this and the 1988 Canyonville Fiddle
Contest is history.What a wonderful time we had!

Jack Walker did a beautiful job as Emcee as his wife, Hazel, faithfully
took pictures of each performer. Thanks to both of you.

A special thanks to Shorty Dow for being my general all-around gopher and
helper. Shorty, Lew Holt, and Keith Shaffar were responsible for the over-all
smoothness of the operation. My faithful registrars and score computation
experts, Martha Warwick and Etta Powell, once again gave their all to this
grueling task.

I know you fiddlers appreciated Ray Hansen's monitoring of the sound
system and Tom Barkley's adjustment of the mike for each contestant. Thanks,
guys!

Thanks to Joyce Grissom and Pauline Winslow for selling the tickets. And
the ladies who helped the judges - Neva Flood, Doris Barkley, Lois Dawson, and

Juanita Yancey.

And thanks so much to Maxine Benson who spent all day
toting up the figures for the accompanist judging.

I believe our judges did an excellent job. Many thanks to the trio of
Les Tucker, John Settle, and Penny Mead Walters.

I want to recognize the outstanding contributions made by those who did
special numbers which add so much to the show. I hope I don't miss anyone.
My notes tell me that the following did specials: Dennis and Thelma Allen,
Bill Payne, Tom Barkley, Tony Spatz, Vic Flood, The Boohers and Shorty Dow,

Homer McLain, Alan Ede, Jack Walker, and how about that Chris
Booher on the piano, and of course Orange Blossom Special with Justin Booher
and Tony Spatz doing the honors. And I know we all appreciate Guy Kinman's
beautiful opening number for each show.

Jim and I want to especially thank those of you who donated memorial
trophies. They contributed greatly to the success of the contest. After all
accounting was completed, we find that we have some money to start with next
year. Sure takes the worry out! Below are the winners of the memorial trophies
along with the contributors.

Memorial Trophy Winner Contributor
Hank & Beulah Wobbe Jennifer Heacock The Wobbe Familv
Les McLeod Guy Kinman OOTFA District #5
Gene Lowe Chris Booher Keith & Abbie Shaffar
Jim Morris Bob Heinith Bea Morris
Joanne Minato Clyde Pugh Eileen Witler
Bud Ryan Glynn Echo Leahy Dave & Billie Pinkerton
Alta Bance Alice Holt Tom & Doris Barkley
Eiddlers in the Pasit Rudi Booher OOTFA
Fred Anderson Chris Beoher The Anderson Family
Gene Lowe Bob Huffman Jim & Gynn Deaton

We will want to do this again next year so everyone get to thinking about who
you wish to honor for 1989. I know these memorial trophies mean a lot to the
winners.

And, I haven't forgotten all you faithful fiddle followers otherwise known
as associate members of our great organization. You are the ones who buy the
tickets and that's important to offset the contest expenses. Without you, we
couldn't operate. And all you contestants! You are all winners! Your interest
in the Canyonville Contest is vital. Thank you so much. See you next year!

ﬂ J e ; Gynn Deaton ‘%gg
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FIRST CLASS
Eugene, OR 97401

US Postage

Rermit No 8

OR 97417

FIRST CLASS
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JIM &
PeCe

2058 Scotts Valley Road
OR 97499
CANYOMNVILLE
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Address correction requested
And forwarding

Oregon Old-Time Fiddlers Association
Dolores Booher, Editor
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